
JUNE 11, 2017 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Masses: Saturday 4:00 & 6:00 PM, Sunday 7:00, 9:00, 11:00 AM 
Holy Days & Weekdays: Refer to Bulletin 

For Parish Event Registrations scan here: 
Website: www.res-dbq.org 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

We, the Catholic Christian community 
of the Church of the Resurrection, are 

rich in tradition and history. We 
acknowledge with pride and 

gratitude the sacrifices and efforts 
made by those who came before us. 

 

We are a growing, faith-filled 
parish. We value worship, education, 
faith development, and ministries that 

utilize our God-given talents. 
 

We respect diversity, and we are 
committed to working together to 

provide the spiritual nourishment and 
community support necessary for our 
members to grow in their relationship 

with Christ. 
 

We seek to become Christlike in our 
daily lives by loving and serving 

others, especially those most in need. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Baptisms 

The first and third weekend of each 
month after the 11 AM Sunday Mass. 
We request that parents attend the 
Baptismal Program.  Please register 
with Deacon Gerald Jorgensen at  

556-7239. 
 

Weddings 
All persons who wish to arrange for 
marriage are asked to contact Deacon 

Mike Ellis six months in advance. 
 

Reconciliation 
Saturday 5:15 PM.  

Other times by appointment. 
 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
If you would like to become a 
member of Resurrection Parish, 
please call the Parish Office: 

(556-7511). 



??? ??? 
QUESTIONS OF THE WEEK 

Can you think of times when you have identified the action of the Holy Spirit in your life? 

How do you relate to God as three in one:  Father, Son and Holy Spirit? 
 

Readings:  Exodus 34:4b-6, 8-9; 2 Corinthians 13:11-13; John 3:16-18 
For daily and Sunday readings go to http://www.usccb.org Then click the date for the readings you want. 

MON, June 12 
7:30 AM À The Bulgren Family  
 

TUES, June 13 
St. Anthony of Padua, Priest and 
doctor of the Church 
7:30 AM À Mildred òMillieó Diehm 
  and All Souls   
Eucharistic Adoration immediately 
following 7:30 AM Mass until 5:00 PM 
 

WED, June 14 
7:30 AM    À Keith Bakewell  
 

THURS, June 15 
7:30 AM À Mary Potts Timmerman  
 

FRI, June 16 
7:30 AM À John Ungs  
 

SAT, June 17 
Vigil of the Most Holy Body and 
Blood of Christ 
4:00 PM À Jack & Betty Kalb and
  Thomas & Janice  
  OõBrien  
6:00 PM À Melvin & Anna Mae 
  Brimeyer 
  and Parishioners 
 

SUN, June 18 
The Most Holy Body and Blood of 
Christ 
7:00 AM À Harold & Vivian  
  Kutsch Family and 
  Eugene òGeneó  
  Winders  
9:00 AM À Leo Goedken, Sr. and 
  Ozzie Dolan  
11:00 AM À Ardith Donovan and 
  Anthony Kerper  

DEAR PARISHIONERS, 
 

T 
he two Sundays following Pentecost are celebrated as doctrinal 
feasts. This Sunday commemorates the central dogma of 
Christianity: the Blessed Trinity. God is three persons in one God. 

The God of Christianity is relational: Father, Son, and Holy Spirit. How 
amazing and mysterious is God! As with all mysteries, it is difficult to 
understand that God had no beginning and will have no end, and that God 
has been made manifest to humankind as three manifestations.  

 

In the first reading, Moses has begged to see the glory of God and 
God grants his request. On Mount Sinai, God proclaims his name, and lets 
Moses glimpse his glory as God passes by. Most revealing of all is what God 
cries out about who God is. God is merciful and graciouséslow to anger and 
rich in kindness and fidelity. While the feast we celebrate does not explain 
God, it does give us a glimpse of God as a community of love and a fountain 
of mercy.  

 

In the second reading from St. Paul to the Corinthians, Paul reveals 
God not as some God who confines himself to a throne high above in the 
heavens; rather, God is present wherever his people live in peace, reforming 
their lives, encouraging and supporting one another. The final line of the 
reading: The grace of the Lord Jesus Christ and the love of God and the 
fellowship of the Holy Spirit be with all of you is a very familiar liturgical 
greeting.  

 

In the Gospel we hear the words of John 3:16: God so loved the world 
that he gave his only Son so that everyone who believes in him might not perish 
but might have eternal life. This passage presents God as the overflowing of 
love. Godõs will is always for our life and salvation and Jesus comes as savior 
and not as judge. Through faith we enter into this relationship of love. The 
third person of the Trinity is not mentioned explicitly, but we know that it is 
through the grace of the Holy Spirit that we come to faith in God.  

 

Lower Parking Lot Resurfacing: will begin on Monday, June 19th. 
During the second week of Summer Religious Education, the lower lot will not 
be accessible from the road in front of the Parish Offices. You may use the 
entrance from the Northwest Arterial or from the upper parking lot. 
Resurfacing will include installation of additional lights along the lower drive 
and in the parking lot. This will also include additional and better surveillance 
cameras. We appreciate your patience during this process.  

 

All Aboard: Anyone interested in the cruise through the Panama 
Canal this January 14 to 28 with Fr. Hauer and others from Resurrection 
should contact Jo at House of Travel in Dubuque. The reservation deadline is 
approaching. This is a òlow impactó tour at a reasonable rate. There is always 
room for more! 

 

May God bless your summer activities! 
 
    Father Joe Hauer, Pastor 
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REST IN PEACE 
Darin Jarding, son of Paul 
(Deb) Jarding.  
 

http://www.usccb.org/nab


IN THE PARISH 
 

LIFT LUNCH IN THE PARK 
Bring a sack lunch and join us during your lunch break at 
Asbury Park on Wednesday, June 14, anytime between 
10:30 a.m. and 12:30 p.m. All adult women of the parish 
are invited to drop in to eat, socialize, and recharge. For 
any questions about LIFT or to join the mailing list, please e-
mail resurrectionlift@gmail.com. 

 
A CUP OF TEA WARMS THE SOUL LIKE 
A GOOD FRIEND! 

The Ladies in Faith Together (LIFT) group is planning a 
ladies' tea for the afternoon of Sunday, October 29. The 
tea will be centered around an All Saintsõ Day theme. We 
are putting together a planning committee for the tea, and 
we will need as much help as we can get. We will also     
be looking for ladies to sponsor/decorate a table in a 
"saintly" theme. If you are interested in joining the Tea 
Committee, please email Doretta Gates at 
mrkndor1988@sbcglobal.net or phone 563-845-0189. 
Remember LIFT is for all ladies of any age in the parish. 
We meet the 2nd Thursday of the month at 6:30 p.m. in the 
Second Floor Living Room.  Please join us! 
 

PARTNER PARISH 
Next weekend, June 17-18, we will celebrate our Partner 
Parish relationship. We ask you to remember our Lakota 
brothers and sisters on the Pine Ridge Indian Reservation in 
prayer. Members of our parish will be at each entrance as 
you leave Mass to receive donations to support our partner 
parish. Please be generous. 
 

NO FAIR TRADE PRODUCTS SALE IN JUNE 
Fair Trade products will not be sold after Mass in the month 
of June. You can still purchase Fair Trade products by 
calling Molly Burger at 583-6587 or by filling out an order 
form and dropping it off at the parish office. Order forms 
are available on the parish website at http://res-dbq.org/
fair-trade-coffee/.  

June 11, 2017 ƴ The Most Holy Trinity 3 

STEWARDSHIP 
OPPORTUNITIES 

 

WEEKEND CAPTAIN FOR RAFFLE TICKET SALES 
A volunteer or two are needed the weekend of August 12 to 
head up raffle ticket sales at Sam's Club. It's not difficult, 
and Barb Klein (563-583-2669) can walk you through the 
process. Please consider helping out in this very important 
way! 

 
MOBILE FOOD PANTRY 
Resurrection will host a Mobile Food Pantry on Saturday, 
June 17, in the Resurrection School gym. The food 
distribution will begin at 8:35 a.m. and end by 10:35 a.m.  
 

Volunteer opportunities are Friday, June 16 from 6-7:30 
p.m. for setup, and on Saturday morning from 8:15-11:00 
a.m.  Volunteer sign-up is available on the parish website  
at www.res-dbq.org and on the bulletin board in the 
Gathering Space. If you have questions or suggestions, 
please contact Joe Hancock in the parish office 
(DBQ058BK@dbqarch.org). 

HEALTH MINISTRY 
 

CARE FOR THE CAREGIVER 
Our next meeting will be held Monday, June 12, from 2-3 
p.m. We meet every Monday in the Upper Room. Enter 
through the door at the east side of the Church next to the 
statue of the Blessed Mother or off the Social Space. If you 
are caring for a loved one, please join us! For more 
information, contact Mary Schmidt at 556-7511.   
 

SENIOR SOCIAL 
We will not have a Senior Social in the month of June due 

to the Monastery Experience on June 19. The next Senior 

Social will be held on July 17 from 11:30 a.m. ð1:30 p.m.  
 

PIETRA FITNESS 
Pietra Fitness, a Christian alternative to yoga, is held on 

Wednesdays from 5-6 p.m. in the Lower Level Social 

Space. Led by parishioner Pam Connolly, this fitness 

program integrates light and gentle physical exercise with 

Christian prayer, while drawing upon the rich and timeless 

traditions of the Catholic Church. Cost is just $8.00/class!! 

All ages, levels, and abilities welcome!  

A MESSAGE FROM ARCHBISHOP JACKELS 
 

Archbishop emeritus Daniel Kucera died on May 30, 2107. 
We say good-bye to a friend, a brother in Christ, a partner 
in continuing the mission of Jesus in ministry, and a former 
pastor of the Church in our archdiocese from 1982-1995. 
 

He will be missed. We are grateful for his witness and 
ministry, especially during his tenure as our Archbishop, but 
also in his last years, ministering to the residents and 
employees at Stonehill Care Center. 
 

In your charity please pray for the happy repose of the soul 
of Archbishop Kucera, and ask your priest to offer Holy 
Mass for this intention. Thank you. 
 

And while at prayer with this petition, don't forget to pray 
for an increase of vocations to the priesthood for our 
Archdiocese of Dubuque. 

REGISTER NOW FOR IMPACT! 

NOW is the time to register for IMPACT! 
Are you ready to be inspired? Go 
deeper? Be transformed? Then join men 
and women from across the Archdiocese 
for this two-year lay formation program. The next cohort of 
IMPACT will be held at St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, Hiawatha, 
beginning September 2017. For more information and dates 
visit: https://www.dbqarch.org/offices/adult-faith/impact/
information-for-the-2017-2019-impact-sessions/ 

mailto:mrkndor1988@sbcglobal.net
tel:(563)%20845-0189
http://res-dbq.org/fair-trade-coffee/
http://res-dbq.org/fair-trade-coffee/
tel:(563)%20583-2669
http://www.res-dbq.org
http://dbqarch.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=23f2ef1a55ef239418b89ff58&id=df0c69180f&e=5093ea99c5
http://dbqarch.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=23f2ef1a55ef239418b89ff58&id=df0c69180f&e=5093ea99c5
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A FAMILY PERSPECTIVE 
As the Father òsent his son into the worldó so parents send 
their children into the world òso that the world might be 
saved.ó This is the missionary role of the Christian family. 
Your family is a school where your children develop 
convictions which enable them to make a difference in the 
world. 
  

MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT 
òEncourage one another, agree with one another, live in 
peace, and the God of love and peace will be with you.ó (2 

Cor 13:11) Follow the advice of St. Paul today. Parents, set 
an example of love and peace for your children. 

 

FAITH FORMATION 
 
 

Did You Miss the VBS Registration Deadline? 
Registration closed on June 9 for our Vacation Bible School 
Program òEarthkeepersó which is offered for 4 year olds  
through 5th grade on July 10-14 from 9:00 a.m. until Noon. 
If you missed the deadline but would still like to register, 
please call Wendy at 556-7511 THIS week . 

Wendy Osterberger 
Director of Religious Education  

YOUTH MINISTRY/CONFIRMATION 
 

            

 

CONFIRMATION REGISTRATION 2017-2018 
Registration for preparation for the Sacrament of 
Confirmation starting this fall is now available online at 
www.res-dbq.org. This program is designed for students in 
9th grade or older who have been enrolled in religious 
education or Catholic school directly 
prior. If you do not fit this description, it is 
not too late! We have a summer 
program to help you catch up. Call the 
parish office for more information on 
registering for Confirmation prep or the 
summer catch up program at 556-7511! 
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We are now accepting applications for our 
2017-2018 Youth Leadership Team and we 
would love to have you join us! Find out more 

and apply at http://res-dbq.org/youth-leadership-team-
ylt/ . Applications and information also available on the 
Youth Ministry bulletin board. 
 

 

Find out more about all upcoming Youth Ministry events at 
www.res-dbq.org or on the Youth Ministry bulletin board!  

Call Lugene at 556-7511 for more information! 

Lugene Berning, Youth Ministry/Confirmation Coordinator 
MUSIC & LITURGY 

 
CELEBRATION OF 
CORPUS CHRISTI  

 
On June 17-18 we will 
celebrate the Feast of Corpus 
Christi, The Most Holy Body 
and Blood of Christ.  This 
Feast, which dates back to the 
fourteenth Century is a 
celebration of the Eucharist. It 
has been a custom to carry 
the Eucharist in procession, 
which will be done at the 

11:00 a.m. Mass.  We invite those who are able to join in 
the procession outside and around the church at the end of 
the Mass. Please join us! 

 
SUMMER CHOIR 
 
In the summer months, our 
choir takes a break from 
weekly rehearsals, and  
we welcome anyone in the 
Parish who would like to 
join us in our Music 
Ministry!  You just need to 
come to practice one hour 
before Mass.  Please join 
the choir on these dates: 
 
June 18 11:00 a.m.  
June 25   11:00 a.m. 
July 2 9:00 a.m. 

Amy Dolan 
Music and Liturgy 

 
 

June 11 Preview: 
 
 

�x��Coverage of Archbishop Daniel Kucera's funeral and a 
retrospective piece on his life 

�x��Photos and coverage from the recent transitional 
diaconate and priesthood ordinations 

�x��Story on a vocations promotion project at Wahlert 
Catholic High School in Dubuque 

�x��A reflection from Deacon Len Froyen, Mary Pedersen's 
latest column, and the latest national/international 
Catholic news. 


